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Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s submission to Proposed National Policy Statement on 
Highly Productive Land                                     
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Proposed National Policy Statement on Highly 
Productive Land. Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s submission supports the overall purpose of 
the Proposed NPS HPL.  

The Bay of Plenty Regional Policy Statement recognises the importance of protecting versatile 
land as a regionally significant urban and rural growth management issue.  The RPS regionally 
significant resource management issues include fragmentation of versatile land and the impacts 
unplanned growth and inefficient land use can have on the ability to use versatile land for a 
range of rural production uses.   

Versatile land is a valuable finite resource which rural production activities rely on.  Rural 
production activities contribute significantly to the Bay of Plenty’s social and economic wellbeing 
and are dependent on continued access to and use of versatile land which needs to be 
protected from further loss and constraints introduced by incompatible or sensitive activities. 

The NPS HPL will help elevate the importance placed on the protection and management of 
HPL in RMA decision making processes. Stronger NPS direction will help complement existing 
RPS versatile land policies to promote better protection and management of HPL in the Bay of 
Plenty region.   

The NPSs for Highly Productive Land, Urban Development and Freshwater Management have 
varying overlaps and interrelationships. To aid integrated resource management we ask that the 
various Ministries work closely together to achieve consistency and alignment including 
ensuring they all have legal effect from the same gazettal date.   

For matters relating to this submission, please contact Nassah Steed, Principal Advisor, by 
email  or on 0800  boprc.govt.nz or  

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 
Namouta Poutasi  
General Manager Strategy & Science 
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Bay Of Plenty Regional Council comments on Proposed National Policy Statement for Highly Productive Land 
(Page numbers and Sections are from the Discussion Document ‘Valuing highly productive land) 

 
Acronyms used: 
 
RMA: Resource Management Act 1991 
BOPRC: Bay of Plenty Regional Council 
NPS HPL: Proposed National Policy Statement on Highly Productive Land 
HPL: Highly productive land 
RPS: Regional Policy Statement 
LUC: Land Use Capability Classification System 
NPS UDC: National Policy Statement on Urban Development Capacity 
NES: National Environmental Standard 

NPS FM: National Policy Statement Freshwater Management 
 

  
























